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Hartshead Estate Homewatch

Annual General Meeting

Official Notification
Our AGM will be held in the Ashton Rugby Club on Wednesday 20th November 2019 at 8:00pm. All residents are welcome.
There will be an election of the following officers:- Vice Chairperson and Secretary.
All nominations should be in the hands of the current Secretary, John Richardson 38 St Albans Avenue, johnamacx@gmail.com, 07801 445 091 by 13th November 2019 at the latest. 

Items to be included on the Agenda must be in writing and in the hands of the Secretary, by 2nd November 2019.

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE AVAILABLE
AGENDA:-

 

1. Minutes of the previous meeting.
2. Matters arising from the minutes.
3. Chairman and sections’ report. – C Amitage.
4. Vice Chairman’s report – M. Harrop.
5. Treasurer’s report – G. Harris.
6. Police report. – GMP.
7. Election of officers.

8. First Aid Training Course.

9. Questions and answers.
HARTSHEAD ESTATE HOMEWATCH 2018 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held in Ashton Rugby Club at 20:00 on Wednesday 7th November 2018

Introductions

· The Committee, 

[Apologies from Mark Harrop].

[Apologies from Gillian Harris Treasurer, she may be late as she is attending a funeral this afternoon.]

· Councillors, Mike Glover, 

· Police, PC Steve Naylor, PCSO Ryan Chadwick and Phil Jones.

1 - Minutes of previous meeting – Proposed by P. Buckley, seconded by H. Mistry, accepted unanimously.

2 - Matters arising from last year’s AGM not on the agenda

Spatial Framework Programme.

Proposed Special Framework Housing Development off Lees Road was a major concern last year. The latest news I have is contained in Greater Manchester Combined Authority report dated July 2018. 
· Leaders agreed at June’s GMCA meeting that the Spatial Framework consultation would be delayed to make sure that it uses the most-up-to-date figures. This came after official population estimates showed slower projected growth in Greater Manchester’s population. This could mean there will be lower household growth projections when the figures are released in September 2018.

· Outline plans to be reported to the October meeting for approval before a 12-week consultation period.

· After this consultation, a new draft goes before the GMCA for approval and another consultation period takes place next year. This plan will then be approved by the Combined Authority for submission to the Secretary of State for Housing Communities and Local Government towards the end of 2019 or start of 2020.

Car Parking around Holden Clough School

The Council have given notice to introduce waiting restrictions around Holden Clough School. Inconsiderate parking round the school has been an issue with local residents for a long time. 
The proposed order will improve visibility for pedestrians and vehicular traffic, reduce congestion and enhance personal safety around the junctions of Whalley Grove and Stainmore Avenue with St Alban’s Avenue and around the bend on St Alban’s Avenue, north of the access to Holden Clough Community Primary School.

Objections must be submitted to the Council no later than the 7th December

3 - Chairman’s Report.

The basic structure of the group and our organisation remains unchanged;

· Current membership numbers from Hartshead Estate and Lily Lanes;

· 12 Committee 

· 34 Co-ordinators, 

· 950 Homewatch members. 

· The estate has 1071 homes so we have approximately 90% of residents as members.

· The elected officers are;

· Myself Chairman

· Mark Harrop Deputy Chairman

· John Richardson Secretary

· Gillian Harris Treasurer

· Sailesh continues to manage the data base and email distribution.

· Mike Glover, Councillor for Hurst provides us with an invaluable link to TMBC and he keeps us aware of developments within Tameside.

· We continue to have the support of the Hurst Police team, Steve, Phil, Ryan and one additional PCSO since last year Helen Brockett. Our thanks to them all for their hard work on the estate. It is much appreciated by the residents.

Events this year - Nov 2017 to Nov 2018;

[Please bear with me whilst I briefly review some of last year’s activities]

You may recall that at last years meeting I had written to Ian Hopkins Chief Constable GMP raising concerns as to various aspects of policing of Hurst. [Manpower, ASB, off road bikers, car parking, speeding, drug trading and the poor service provided by the 101-call centre.]

 I received a reply from Neil Evans Chief Superintendent [Oldham, Tameside and Rochdale] and a meeting was arranged with Dean Howard, Police Superintendent for Tameside.

We received a good reception, confirmation that Homewatch was fully supported by the police, but generally unable to guarantee any change to the current situation or any increase to resources for Hurst due to budget cut backs and changes in demand for police services.

· He explained a new system of calling the police via the web site and anticipated that this system would result in improvements to 101 and 999 call centres.

· The numbers of officers in Hurst [1 PC and 2 PCSO’s is proportionate to other areas of Tameside.

· Offered support for the installation of CCTV and to contact Tameside Council to investigate co-operation regarding monitoring of CCTV systems. [More information in Mark’s report].

· Undertook to look into issues of Anti-Social Behaviour on the estate.

· But generally, he was unable to guarantee any change to the current situation or any increase of resources for Hurst.

Last year I also reported that we had met with Angela Rayner our Member of Parliament. She is very supportive of the activities of our Homewatch and she agreed to discuss our situation with Andy Burnham with the aim of arranging a meeting to discuss our concerns. 

In January of this year She arranged for us to meet with Baroness Beverley Hughes, Deputy Mayor of Greater Manchester. (responsible for Police, Crime and Criminal Justice). 

Also attending were Angela Rayner and Jane Higham, Police Superintendent Tameside District.

Actions Agreed at the meeting;

Beverley Hughes confirmed that additional staff had been recruited for the police call centre to address the complaints regarding telephone calls to 101. In addition, the new web link ‘Instant Chat’ had been launched. 

Jane Higham confirmed that Tameside police had been restructured including the appointment of three new Police Inspectors. One Inspector will have sole responsibility for Ashton Town Centre and Hurst District giving us direct access to a senior officer.

Bev Hughes is to write to Steven Pleasant Chief Executive of Tameside Council to urge the Council to provide funding for CCTV on our estate.

What has happened?

· We have one additional PCSO in Hurst

· The Instant web chat line is working successfully, and we urge you to use it as an alternative to dialling 101.

· We have reduced reports of ASB on the estate

· We now have a quarterly police newsletter which is distributed by Homewatch to all homes on the estate

· TMBC have agreed that they will accept monitoring and management of CCTV when installed on our estate. Unfortunately funding of CCTV is still an issue and we await results of a review to be undertaken by TMBC into the installation of CCTV throughout Tameside.

Many thanks go to Angela Rayner for her support and determination in bringing our concerns and aims to the highest level. 

Crime Figures.

 In the quarterly newsletter produced by the Hurst police team and distributed by our co-ordinators, you will have seen crime figures quoted for each type of crime, with a year on year comparison.

Please note that the figures quoted are for all of Hurst Ward and they do not reflect the situation for Hartshead Estate and Lily Lanes.

Crime statistics for the last 12 months are contained in the attached police report.

Please note the comparison between 2016/17 to the last year 2017/18. We have seen a 50% reduction to the overall reported crimes on Hartshead Estate.

We have seen a reduction in crime levels over the last few years. My concern is that we do not become complacent. 

Are we reporting crimes, do we still investigate an alarm from a neighbour’s property, are we vigilant in securing our vehicles, removing valuables and concealing items from view?

· The important message to residents is to report all issues of crime, suspicious activities, anti-social behaviour and vehicle incidents to the police. If we do not advise the police then the level of crimes and incidents are under-reported. If they are not reported then the police justifiably believe there is not a problem.
· The police are constantly trying to get this message across to all residents but the situation still exists. 

Posting crime issues on Facebook is not the answer.

We do have an excellent example of residents and police working together;

Last month offenders attempted to break-in to a property on St Albans, they were disturbed and made a hasty escape over a fence. One of the offenders was injured. Not long afterwards a resident and a member of the public reported to the police seeing two males wearing Balaclavas, one limping, getting into a VW Golf. He noted the car registration. On arrival at the keepers address the vehicle was found along with an ambulance, which had a male in the back with an injured leg. The male as arrested on suspicion of burglary and the vehicle was seized.

The police sent a big thankyou to the resident who initially contacted them after seeing the men acting suspiciously and the member of the public who noted details of the vehicle.

Nice One!! This example demonstrates that co-ordination between residents and the police does work. The police need our involvement and we need the police to help protect us and our property.

We have demonstrated over the last few years that Homewatch can be a success. Let us continue to fight crime and make our estate a better place to live.

Finally, I stress that without member support, the efforts of the Committee, our Co-ordinators, the support of the Police, Councillors and Council Officers and not forgetting the help from our Member of Parliament this year, we would not be able to continue with our Homewatch activities.  

Thanks to everyone for their contribution. 

So, what of the future for our Homewatch? The next 12 months will prove to be crucial to the continuation of Homewatch on our estate. We do depend on a small number of volunteers but have our members become less interested in Homewatch. I do accept that some residents are very supportive but the question in my mind is do most residents still see the value of Homewatch?

This next year we need to have dialogue with all residents, we need to remind them of our achievements and ask the question ‘do you still want and support Homewatch’? If not then we will cease to exist. After 6 years of hard work I sincerely hope that will not happen.

Footnote; We have 1071 homes on our estate and Lily lanes, probably 2000 adults, how many residents are here this evening? I guess about 40/45, a small number of faithful members who always show their support, the rest are either Committee members, Co-ordinators and their partners.

Or perhaps we need to rethink what we want. Do we want something more for our community? We have concentrated totally on crime prevention, but should we pay more attention to our environment, to our estate. I hear complaints that this ‘used’ to be a nice estate and frankly speaking, yes there are areas that look tatty, roads and footpaths that are in poor condition, litter problems, damaged grass verges, a pub that looks almost abandoned, older residents that need some help. We have lost pride in our estate and it will take action by residents to restore that community spirit.

I do not have the answer, but I am convinced that there are people in this room, people living on this estate, who could help reverse the decline in our surroundings. It will need some creative thinking, lots of hard work and the involvement of all residents. Something to think about, but only the residents can make this happen. If you have any thoughts or ideas then let’s discuss them, perhaps at the next Homewatch committee meeting!

4. Vice Chairman's report

Thank you to everyone present and for your support of Hartshead & Lily Lanes Home Watch, I'm sorry that I can't be with you tonight but I'm following my surgeon’s orders recovering following recent surgery.
I would like to start by thanking the entire committee for their continuous hard work in helping to educate our members on what's been happening relating to crime and other related matters in our local area. They have also been sharing the latest news via our monthly crime statics reports shared via email and hardcopy, visiting local people to better understand their concerns, reporting incidents both crime related and others that matter to the rest of the team during our monthly meetings and within our community, they are constantly helping to raise awareness of how to fight crime amongst the many other things that they and we have been dealing with over the last twelve months.   
In particular, I want to thank Chris for his ongoing professionalism in running the meetings every month and for his tireless efforts in helping to fight crime in our area. For those of you that don't know he's maintained this group for many years and deserves great thanks and praise from all the residents in the area for his tireless efforts.
Whilst thanking the committee members and our chairman, I think it’s important to thank our local police officers and PCSO's that have and are doing an amazing job in our area. They are clearly dedicated to helping make our community a safer and happier place to live in and I for one can testify to their ongoing commitment to rid our streets of crime. I hope you won't mind me being frank but it’s easy to sit there complaining about the police and what it is they don't do! There’s very little praise given out for what they do and pleased to say that if you compare our area to other local area's, the results speak for themselves! So, congratulations and well done to the policing team!
Over the last twelve months, I heard numerous cases of incidents happening on the estate and local area's that have never been reported to the police, it’s crazy to complain that someone’s attempted to get into your home or your neighbours car, yet nobody reported the incidents to the police.  If this raises the question in your mind of how to contact the police in such circumstances and perhaps you couldn't get through via the 101 number, then please go to the Homewatch website it’s full of contact information for the local policing team, committee members, local councillors and other related Tameside contacts that can offer help. 
At each and every meeting over the last twelve months the subject of CCTV continues to raise its head and I want to inform you all that we have done everything possible to get CCTV installed on both the incoming and outgoing routes of the estate. We've met with Beverley Hughes the deputy mayor of Manchester responsible for policing and crime in greater Manchester. Unfortunately, Beverley was unable to help us and we were reverted to the Tameside council who is ultimately responsible for CCTV across the Tameside area, we've had meetings with representatives from the police headquarters and local council officers.  All parties agree that it would be beneficial, but we have not "yet" been successful.

As Chris mentioned, Tameside agreed that they would cover the monitoring and legalities of CCTV. Tameside are conducting a review of all CCTV in the borough but there have been some delays, dealing with the changes in GDPR and identifying the capital expenditure.

With the demise of Carillion, Tameside were left with finding an extra £9.4 million to complete the works in Ashton. This has meant a review of the capital programme to determine priorities. Hopefully that decision will be made next month.
Another one of my favourite subjects is the Home-watch website; it's full of valuable content and his kept up to date, here's a few of the things that you can find; Mission Statement - Latest News - Sponsor’s page with details of local trusted companies that you can use - Local Events around Tameside - Police contacts - Updates on scams - Car Crime - Off Road Bikes - Committee Members and contact details - Meeting Dates and Times - General Information. Please feel free to share any information that you feel would be of value to the website and we will be pleased to consider placing on the site. Our website address is; www.hartsheadhomewatch.co.uk - Also you can help the committee to raise valuable funds by making your Amazon purchases directly through the site this way the Home Watch get a small contribution to help raise funds, so please put us on your favourites list! 
You'll be pleased to know that's it from me and look forward to seeing you all in person in the near future. 
Thank you for listening,
Mark.       
5. Treasurer's report (Read by John Richardson)

Apologies for our Treasurer's non-attendance as she is attending a funeral.

Another quiet year financially

We started the year with an opening balance of £1700.02

We have received income of:-
£150.00 from website sponsors






  £17.00 from new members and donations





And
  £79.24 commission from shopping on Amazon 

Incurred expenditure of:-

£247.58 for newsletters and website costs






  £50.00 to sponsor a match ball, to hank the Rugby Club, for the 'free of charge' use of their meeting room and for tonight's AGM






£100.00 for tonight's buffet

None of the committee have claimed expenses

Leaving a closing balance of £1548.68

6. Secretary's report

Nothing to report

7. Police report

See report left for attendees to take home

Crimes and suspicious behaviour must be reported as officers are sent to areas where the most crime is reported. Call 101, 999 or the good web facility. We are convinced that the Homewatch is helping reduce crime in this area, so keep supporting it. There is no point in reporting crimes on Facebook as we need crimes and suspicious behaviour to be reported directly to the police by those who either witness it of are directly affected by it. Avoid publishing photos of incidents on social media as they can adversely affect evidence in court. Don't forget that hours of darkness are the criminal's friend, so take suitable precautions. There are a number of light timers for anyone who want one at the back of the room.

8. Election of officers

We have received no nominations for the position of Chairman, so Chris is prepared to continue for the time being.

We received one nomination for the position of Treasurer, Gillian Harris who was nominated by Anil Patel and seconded by Sailesh Mistry, as there were no other nominations Gillian was accepted without a vote.

9. Questions and answers

Q. Are the properties in the OL6 post codes still 30% worse than the UK's average for crime?

An. C. Amitage - Unfortunately I have not checked recently, let’s hope it has.

Q. What can be done about cars speeding at night?

An. Police - This is all over the estate and Lees  Road. We will pass it on to our traffic division. 

We have requested speed cameras for Lees Road.

Q. What is the property numbers relationship of the different areas with Hurst?

An. C. Armitage - The estate appears to have the most houses. 25% of property crime for the whole of Hurst is on the estate. Reduction of crime for Hurst is 30% where as reduction of crime on the estate is 50%.

Q. As our crime rate is reducing can we approach an insurance company for a reduction of premiums?

An. C. Armitage - Highly unlikely.

Q. What can be done about the rubbish problem?

An. M. Glover - Tameside can only clear rubbish in public places. Several reports have been sent to the council and have been cleared by the refuse department. Homewatch is not really the forum for organising litter picking.

Q. What happened at the Waterhouse where baseball bats were involved?

An. Police - After investigation we are sure this was an isolated incident, but we will be keeping an eye on the situation.

Q. We feel that some resident are struggling to manage with the green bins, which is causing some of the issues.

An. M. Glover - Residents can, in some circumstances, request an extra bin. Unfortunately, some litter bins in public areas are being removed as they attract more litter than they can hold.

Q. Why are there so many cars parked at the Red House?

An. C. Armitage - As far as we know they are not for sale. It is suspected that it is being used as some sort of hotel.

Paul Buckley - Spatial Framework - Delayed for quite some time. Two areas have been removed from the original proposal. Unfortunately, the local areas affected are still in the proposal, so we must remain vigilant.

Mike Glover - Police Surgeries are being held at Asda where problems can be discussed with the local police and Cllr Mike Glover.

The meeting ended at 21:05

John Richardson

Secretary

